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To Mrs. Edward R. Stettinius

December 23, [1943]   [Washington, D.C.]

My dear Virginia,


At a dinner for me in Honolulu Admiral Nimitz autographed a place card to Joe and Wallace.1 General Holland Smith autographed his card for Wallace, having heard of the latter's marine proclivities.  Smith was the commander of the operation at Tarawa.2
Affectionately,
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1. Edward R. Stettinius, Jr., had become under secretary of state on October 4, 1943.  His twin sons were ten years old.

2. Major General Holland M. Smith, one of the developers of the Marine Corps' new amphibious doctrine and equipment, was commander of the Fifth Amphibious Force.  He had helped to plan the Second Marine Division's assault on Tarawa atoll in the Gilbert Islands, November 20–28, the first of the Central Pacific operations.
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